920-839-2288

FEATURE BUSINESS:
Door County Kraut Company
2604 Grove Rd, Baileys Harbor, WI 54202
www.amautocare.com/produce

FROM THE FRONT LINES:

March 31% is the last day to register your dog in Liberty Grove without paying a late fee. If you
haven’t done so please bring in or mail a copy of the rabies certificate showing the date the shot was
given, the manufacturer of the serum, the serial number of the serum and all the information about
the dog and owner. Spayed or neutered animals are $3, regular are $8. A late fee of $5 will be
added as of April 1.

DON’T FORGET TO TURN YOUR
CLOCKS AHEAD ONE HOUR ON
SUNDAY, MARCH 12™1

Weight limits on roads.
As of Feb. 26, 2016 weight limits have been
placed on certain roads in the town. Because we
didn’t have a good deep freeze this year the frost
in the ground as of this date is just about gone.
Pavement begins to lift and buckle as the
moisture from winter that is under it leaves.
Heavy vehicles traveling over these roads can
cause a lot of damage. If you are beginning a
project that will require heavy vehicles please
check the town web site for the list of roads that
are restricted. The restriction will be lifted when
the road crew feels it is save to drive on again.
For permission to operate heavy equipment on
roads with weight limits on them call Jay Olson at
920-421-1971.

ANNUAL MEETING ON APRIL 19™
Don’t forget to mark your calendar for
the annual meeting on Tuesday, April
19" at 7:00pm. Schenk and Assoc. will
present the Annual Report. We will
also have speakers from the Door
County Humane Society and Door
Tran to explain the service they
provide to everyone in the county.
This is the meeting of the qualified
electors. To see what actions are
allowed at the annual meetings go to
https://docs.legis.wisconsin.gov/statu
tes/statutes/60/111/11. Also see 60.10
for the list of actions of a town
meeting.




DATES TO REMEMBER:
Mar. 14 — 8:00am Hwy mtg
Mar. 16 -7:00pm Town Board mtg
Mar. 21 -Apr.1 In person voting

starts.
Mar. 25 Hall closed except
for voting.
Apr. 5™- 7am Spring elections
To 8pm
CHAIRMAN’S NOTES

The Board decided not to proceed with a
"wave study" at the Ellison Bay Marina. Major
maintenance repairs need to be made at the
marina in addition to storm water pipe
replacement under Cedar Shore Road.
Consideration was given to study the wave
action with the possibility of building a break
wall to protect the marina. The cost of the
study in addition to the possibility of not
receiving DNR or Fish & Wildlife approval for
the construction of the wall were major
considerations. The study was not included in
the current budget. Baudhuin Engineering will
proceed with developing plans for the
maintenance project based on not having a
break wall.

The April 19th Annual Town Meeting will
have presentations from Door Tran and the
Door County Humane Society on the services
they provide to county residents. The Board
will be seeking elector input on the Ellison
Bay Community Center" Women's Club".
Supervisor Gary Farber will provide
information on the major problems facing the
current building including projected costs. The
Board has been considering the option

of replacing the existing structure due to the
condition of the current building and related
maintenance costs.

THINK SPRING!

TOWN ADOPTS TOWER SIGHTING
ORDINANCE

At the Board meeting on March 2™ the Town
Board adopted Ord. 2-16, Town Tower Sighting
Ordinance. Because of the restrictions of the
County tower ordinance the Board felt it was in the
best interest of the Town to adopt its own. Ord. 2-
16 allows the rules of the State Statute to control
tower sightings which is less restrictive than the
County ordinance. To read Ord. 2-16 look on the
town web site and choose the ordinance tab on the
left side of the home page. With the adoption of
this ordinance hopefully we can work towards
better internet service in the Town of Liberty
Grove.




